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JINDERA NEWS THE 

J i n d e r a  &  D i s t r i c t  F R E E  L o c a l  N e w s l e t t e r  

D i s t r i b u t e d  o n  o r  b y  t h e  f i r s t  S a t u r d a y  o f  t h e  m o n t h  

Published by Rural Care Link Inc 

On Sunday 21 March, the Jindera Pioneer Museum celebrated the official opening of the Tim Fischer   

Working Machines Shed. The shed, dedicated to Tim Fischer, has been a little while coming. Tim had 

been the Patron to the museum for many years and was always a strong advocate of endeavours in 

country areas; he was always willing when able, to visit and be part of the many occasions celebrated 

here at the museum over the many years. Tim left the museum a bequest which prompted a new focus 

for the museum and thus, this new shed. 
 

The shed was erected in the first half of 2020 and it was hoped that it would be officially opened at the 

museum’s birthday in October 

2020 however with COVID 
and also that Judy (Tim’s wid-

ow) wasn’t able to join us this 

new date was arranged. In her 
speech the Museum President, 

Margie Wehner, welcomed Ju-

dy Brewer and thanked her for 

performing the official opening 
and Margie noted  that she was  

sorry that Tim could not be 

with us to do this himself. 
Margie also welcomed, Tim’s 

sisters Carol Coghill and Vicki 

Baudry, Vicki’s husband Yves 

and friend, Marina Hennessy. 
Margie also mentioned guests 

including the local State mem-

ber, Justin Clancy, the Muse-
um Patron Greg Lappin,  mem-

bers of Greater Hume Council 

and former councillor Denise 

Knight. She also welcomed 
Colin Kane and Greg Blackie, 

Departmental managers with 

our council, and Alice Glachan, David Thurley and Sue Harper from Albury City for joining us today. 
 

Margie thanked Peter and Grace Moll, two people who have only just stepped down as active members 

after nearly 30 years as volunteers, Margie also thanked Kerry Pietsch, and his helpers for the thatching 

of the hay shed. Margie then invited Judy Brewer to declare the Tim Fischer Machinery Shed open.   

Watching on as Tim’s widow Judy Brewer cuts the ribbon are Tim’s sisters, Carol 
Coghill on the left and Vicki Baudry on the right 

More Museum photos -  Page  9 & 12 
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OFFICE HOURS 
 

MONDAY– Closed 

TUESDAY – 11.00am to 2.00pm  

WEDNESDAY – Closed 

THURSDAY – Closed 

FRIDAY – Closed 
 

Closed Saturday and Sunday 
 

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause but 

remain able to assist you if you wish to PHONE 

6026 3001 and Leave a Message 

 

 

Hours of Business  
 

TUESDAY   10.00am – 4.00pm 
WEDNESDAY  10.00am – 4.00pm 
THURSDAY   10.00am – 4.00pm 
FRIDAY    10.00am – 4.00pm 

SATURDAY  10.00am – 1.00pm 
 

 

NOTICE - Rural Care Link AGM 
  

The Rural Care Link - Annual General Meeting will be held  

on Sunday 16 May at 3 pm  

at the Lutheran Church Hall.  

 

All current members of Rural Care Link are eligible to vote at the AGM.  

Membership subscriptions for 2021 are now due.    

Nomination forms for committee positions and proxy forms  

are available at the RCL office.   

Easter eggs, also called Paschal eggs, are eggs that are sometimes decorated. They are usually used as gifts 

on the occasion of Easter. As such, Easter eggs are common during the season of Eastertide (Easter season). 

The oldest tradition is to use dyed and painted chicken eggs, but a modern custom is to substitute chocolate 

eggs wrapped in coloured foil, hand-carved wooden eggs, or plastic eggs filled with confectionery such 

as chocolate. However, real eggs continue to be used in Central and Eastern European tradition. 
 

Although eggs, in general, were a traditional symbol of fertility and rebirth, in Christianity, for the celebration of 

Eastertide, Easter eggs symbolize the empty tomb of Jesus, from which Jesus resurrected. In addition, one 

ancient tradition was the staining of Easter eggs with the colour red "in memory of the blood of Christ, shed at 

that time of his crucifixion." 
 

This custom of the Easter egg, according to many sources, can be traced to early Christians of Mesopotamia, 

and from there it spread into Eastern Europe and Siberia through the Orthodox Churches, and later into Europe through the Catho-

lic and Protestant Churches. Other sources maintain that the custom arose in western Europe during the Middle Ages as a result of 

the fact that Western Christians were prohibited from eating eggs during Lent, but were allowed to eat them when Easter arrived. 
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Due to Covid 19,  

our regular church services have changed. 

Please see our website for  

service locations and times    

burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 

Contact: Pastor Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

Support YOUR  

Local Business 

 

 

Please follow all ‘Corona Virus’ rules 

during your daily activities and  

practice social distancing.  

https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fburrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C1a1bcdbc78ad49b63a9f08d82d3e9a90%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637309094185593867&sdata=YJnqrBp8QjF6agU7idx2LzWCY%2BOU5BE
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  

2021 
A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 

through caring and personal relationships.  
Happy Easter to all. 

14th April 2021 Surprise at Jane’s: 

                                  Bring and share lunch on site. 

                                  Depart St Paul’s at 9.30am. Directions when contacting Jane. 

                                  COVID-19 restrictions okay at this stage, check firstly, please. 
 
 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480   Assistant Leader: Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257   Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  
 

 

Friendship in Action  
 

    A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth through caring and personal relationships.  

FRIENDS in ACTION   
  

I was recently asked by a person in Jindera what 
Friends in Action was about. This led me to believe 
that there may be others in our area that see our 
jottings each month & wonder what we’re about. So 
hopefully this will assist, if anyone has more ques-
tions, I’m happy to oblige, or you may wish to join us 
on one of our outings. 

Our group was formed in 1995, formally called 
Caritas, which is a part of Mothers’ Union Australia. 
Caritas means ‘Christian Love for others’.  Over time 
the group became more diverse & took on a small 
change in direction. Our name was changed in 2014 
to Friends in Action, a fundraising group for Food 
Bank at St Marks church in the parish of Northern 
Albury (of which St Paul’s Jindera is a member) & 
other causes in our travels. The group’s philosophy is 
still based on caring, friendship, companionship & 
hopefully making a difference in the community. 

We meet on the second Wednesday of the month 
(within Jindera & surrounds), COVID-19 permitting & 
adhere to COVID rules.  

Our group makes up a calendar at the start of the 
year to visit different places in our area & a little be-
yond, taking our friends to something they may not 
have seen or been to for a while & occasionally we 
invite interesting speakers to join our meetings. We 
show our friendship through our actions, by caring for 
each other. 

We have no qualification for membership, it’s 
about connecting with our community, a social 
event, relaxed, for fun & fellowship; to share as a 
welcoming caring group.  

‘We are accepted as who we are –  
not what we are’.   

 

Pen put to paper & thoughts by Jane Barlow. 
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Rural Care Link 
Carers Support Group 

For parents, guardians, family members and other support people  
who provide on-going care and assistance to another person  
regardless of age from anywhere in the Greater Hume area. 

  

New Members Welcome 

Next meeting: Tuesday 13th April 10.00 - 12.00. 
Bethlehem Church Hall, Adams St. Jindera 

 

Come along for a chat, peer support and information. 
  
 

For further information or help with transport  
  

Contact: Jenny O’Neill-Coordinator 0438 263 417 Vickie Prisicina-Facilitator 0428 406 060  

On the 24th March, 2021, a meeting was held by a 
small group of dedicated volunteers who were the last 
remaining members of a group of “Friends of the Jin-

dera UPA (United Protestant Association)”.  

At this meeting the group discussed their circumstanc-
es and the prospects of being able to continue their char-
itable works for the UPA. A plea for expressions of in-
terest, which they published in the Jindera Newsletter of 

April, 2020, was unable to attract any new volunteers.   

They wrote about what the group had 
achieved through fund-raisers over the 
years to support the hostel, (like providing 
a bird bath, outdoor seating, raised garden 
beds, and a bubble wall), and stated that it 
was “a life or death” situation. Unfortu-
nately, no new volunteers came forth, so 
the meeting on the 24th, had to decide the 

best way to go.  After much discussion, it was apparent 
to the group that with their age, and health problems, it 
was time to close the group down and pass on to the 
UPA any funds that were left in their kitty. This will 

take place in April or May.  

Prior to this meeting they had asked Jindera Rural 
Care Link Inc., to support the Hostel, and Rural Care 
had willingly agreed to this suggestion should the hostel 

need other minor equipment.  

It is always sad to see a group close down, but we 
would like to give these volunteers the recognition that 
they so justly deserve.  They have provided some great 
items of equipment to the hostel which has helped make 
the hostel a place “more like home” for the residents. 
So, to this fantastic group of volunteers, we say a big 
“thank you for your service” as your contribution will 

always be remembered.    

Important Update! 
 

The closing of the 

 “Family and Friends of the UPA Jindera Hostel” 
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OP SHOP News  
 March has really been a very busy month in the Op 
Shop with numerous sales including the $5.00 bag.  
This $5.00 sale always brings lots of people into the 
shop, and we still have lots of good clothes left in our 
summer range. The summer sandals have been reduced 
to $2.00, and, on some days, we have a red hot bargain 

with shoes around $1.00.  At the moment we have a lot 
of doona covers, matching pillow cases, sheets of all 
sizes, and some good blankets.  Our doona covers are of 
good quality and have been very popular.  There are 
still some very good men’s shorts, summer T shirts, and 
long sleeve shirts, with a few brand named men’s suits, 
so, get ready for the next wedding or day at the races. 
 

 With the Garage Sale coming up on the 18th April, 
the Op Shop volunteers have been keeping aside some 
fantastic articles for this sale.  We have the biggest selec-
tion of bric-a-brac, crockery, glasses, books, toys, etc., 
and lots of surprises.  The Op Shop will have a table 
outside the shop with the specials and surprises, with 
the shop open to allow everyone to browse around in-
side for the clearance specials.   

 Early April after the garage sale, the winter stock 
will start coming into the shop.  The change over from 
summer to winter is always exciting, as new clothes 
come into the shop with lots of new fashions.   
 

 We have great women’s boots and shoes, with some 
very fashionable men’s dress shoes too.  The good old 
men’s work boots will be back along with sports shoes 
and football boots. 
 

 The summer clothes in the children’s section will 
soon see the winter selection arrive, which, this year, 
has some beautiful winter coats for children.  We have 

had some very generous donations of children’s clothes 
which are wonderful as often it is hard to find good sec-
ond hand children’s clothes in great condition. 
 

 The library has a great selection of books, and our 
volunteers keep this section of the shop well stocked.  
The donation of books from the community is fantastic 
and we thank all those who donate these wonderful 
books to us.   

 

Op Shop Bargains for those 55+ years – Seniors Festival for Jindera!
 

Now to the BIG news …… On the 20th April, for one day,  
 

the Op Shop will be offering a HALF-PRICE SALE on all clothes to seniors, 

55 years plus, in recognition of the Seniors Festival,  
which will be running in NSW over two weeks.  

This is the first time Jindera has celebrated the Seniors Festival, so don’t miss out!   

Make a booking today to be part of these great days.   

Wednesday 14th April 2021 at Jindera Pioneer Museum 

Tuesday 20th April 2021 at Jindera Hume Council Building (the HUB) 

Both days run from 11.00am until 3.00pm 

With lucky door prizes and a sample bag being available. 

Put the dates in the diary NOW and Book your place by ringing 02 6036 0100. 

 For further details look out for the flyer in this months edition, or drop into the Jindera Museum  

or the Hume Shire Council building in Urana St. 

 The Rural Care Link will be supporting the Greater 
Hume Shire, the Riverina Regional Library, and the NSW 

Government, by being part of the Festival being held at 
the Jindera Pioneer Museum on the 14th April, and at the 

Jindera Hume Council Building (the HUB) on the 20th 

April. 
 

 The museum will have their machinery shed open for 
everyone to see the machinery in action, as well as having 

a tinker.  There will also be some other activities that peo-
ple can join in with, such as Chair Yoga, Tai Chi, Ukulele 

lessons with Dr Brian Lord , Metal Working with Sharon 
Kotzur, Bocce with Colleen Lord, and much more includ-

ing a barbeque at lunch time.   
 

 On the 20th, at the Hub, there will be an Expo, with 
the program starting with Gentle Exercise, then Card 

Making with Judy Gray and the Stitch and Chat ladies, 
Craft with Lorraine  Morgan, Flower Arranging with Ra-

chel from the Flower Mill, Macramé with Carolyn Krev-
tzberger, Potting Bonsai with Dr Brian Lord, Bees Wax 

Rolling and Painting Planes with Susan Kane, and Wood 
Burning with Colleen Lord.   

A light lunch will be offered during the day with sand-
wiches and slices.   
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Alma Mary Klein, born March 21, 1921 in Laidley 
Hospital - her farming family lived in Ropeley East, a 
locale near to Gatton in SE Queensland.  

 

Her heritage is very strongly German and the Luther-
an church featured strongly in her upbringing. Her 
memory spans her family having the first car in their 
district ('the Essex' - it had roll up blinds instead of win-
dows, the landing of man on the moon, using an iPad 
to FaceTime during Covid Lockdowns … and every-

thing in between.  

She is the 'middle' child of 7 in a close-knit family and 
her mother had difficulty imagining partners good 
enough for any of her daughters! A pen pal friendship 
with a young soldier serving in New Guinea seem in-
nocuous enough so was allowed. A meeting on the rail-
way platform in Toowoomba between the young sol-
dier and his 'Rosebud' proved fatal to her mother’s de-

sire to keep her middle daughter home. 

So … Alma moved south with her 'rich southern gra-

zier' (huh!) husband in 1949.  

Her honeymoon was the 2 week bus trip from 

Ropeley to Jindera, taking in the Blue Mountains. 

She settled in with her newly acquired extended fami-
ly in Jindera and formed her own family unit with Al-

bert Klein and their 2 sons and 2 daughters.  

Life centred around the large Klein extended family, 
the farm and the local Lutheran Church and Lutheran 
school. During those decades she was a prolific letter 
writer, never missing a single week posting letters to her 

parents and siblings.  

She maintains she never missed Queensland but sore-
ly missed her family - the letters and parcels going back 
and forth over those years kept the family connection 

strong into the next genera-
tions. She wrote weekly to 
her children while at board-
ing school in Melbourne 
and those letters were ea-
gerly awaited, arriving on 
the same day every week 

over a 12 year period.  

She devoured books, sewed 
(her childhood wish was to 
be a sewing teacher) and 
cooked (scones, kuchen 
and donuts live in memo-

ries). 
 

Trips 'home' to Qld were rare but regular and lengthy 
(usually 6 weeks when kids prescribed schoolwork was 
completed in the first couple days leaving them to run 
barefoot all winter while she and Albert simply enjoyed 
family visits, gossips and card playing). Adventures 
over 1000s of kilometers of dirt road with tantalising 
treats waiting at the other end. Sacks of fresh peanuts, 
sweet potatoes and home smoked German Wurst (oh 
especially the Wurst) filled the car boot for the return to 

Jindera over those dirt roads 

These visits increased in frequency and length until, in 
retirement, 3 months every winter was spent with Qld 

family! 

Years were reassuringly peaceful with just enough 

drama to keep Alma and Albert on their toes. 

Children left school, moved, married, un-married, 
grandchildren (9) arrived and suddenly great grandchil-

dren followed (all 14 of them).  

Alma never left Jindera, enjoying the close fellowship 
of the 12 Klein sisters-in-law, a friendship that exists to 
this day. Her memory has never lost those wonderful 

people.  

The Queensland connections remains strong with 
multiple birthday greetings arriving from each of her 

sibling’s families. She is their 'Auntie Al'. 

Alma was absorbed into the community of Jindera 
Gardens hostel in 2008, making and remaking friends 
there over the following years. She has enjoyed the fel-
lowship and is thankful for the unbelievable care and 

love that is extended to her by both staff and residents. 

Her advice re making the century ….. 

… ‘Keep breathing and eat chocolate'. 

Alma Klein, local Jindera resident, celebrates 100 years!!!  
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Museum Volunteers Caroline O'Regan, Kathy Anderson  
and Pat Hayes  

Rosalie O'Keefe, Lucy Wilson and Jenny O'Neill  

Museum Volunteers Tamara Klein and 
Anthony Taylor  

Celebrating the opening of the Tim Fischer Working Machines Shed at the Jindera Museum. 

The newly thatched hay shed 

2021 ANZAC DAY   
DAWN SERVICE 

CANCELLED 
 

Unfortunately due to COVID restrictions public gatherings at  

an uncontrolled event are limited to 100 persons and  

the difficulties in controlling the event to that number and in particular  

in the dark has meant, that under the COVID rules,  

sadly it became too difficult to organise the Jindera 2021 Dawn Service. 
 

HOWEVER - FROM 6.00AM  

THE LAST POST AND REVEILLE WILL  

SOUND FROM THE JINDERA FOOTBALL CLUB SPEAKERS 
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PROCEEDS FROM REGISTRATIONS AND MAP SALES WILL GO TO SUPPORT  
THE ONGOING WORK OF RURAL CARE LINK JINDERA 
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    1 
Jindera Golf Club 

Ladies – 8.30am 

2 
Gentle Exercise Class 

Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
Jindera Anglers Club 
– 5.00pm  
Jindera Golf Club 

Chook Run – 4.30pm 

3 

4 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 8.45am, 
Jindera Oval 

Jindera Museum Tearooms  
10am to 4pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 11am to 2pm  

5 
Museum 
Meeting  

6 

 
7 

C.W.A – 9.30am  
 

Craft Group - 1.30pm,  
Anglers Clubhouse 
 

Social Tennis – 7.00pm, JTC 
 
 

Jindera Golf Club 

Vets – 8.30am 

8 
Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

9 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
– 5.00pm  
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

10 
 

Jindera Football 
Culcairn - away 

11 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 8.45am, 
Jindera Oval 

Jindera Museum Tearooms  
10am to 4pm 
Jindera Craft Shop – 11am to 2pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  

Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

12 13 
Carers Support Group 
– 10.00am, RCL,  

Bethlehem Church Hall  

14 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

Social Tennis – 7.00pm, JTC 
 

15 
Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

16 
Jindera Anglers Club 
– 5.00pm  
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

17 
Jindera  Football  
Lockhart - home  

18 
Jindera GARAGE SALE – 8.00 am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 8.45am, 

Jindera Oval 
Jindera Museum Tearooms  
10am to 4pm 

Jindera Craft Shop – 11am to 2pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  

Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

19 
 Jindera Golf Club 

Vets – 8.30am                                 

Social Tennis – 7.00pm, JTC 
 

22 
Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

23 
Jindera Anglers Club 
– 5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.30pm 

24 
Jindera  Football  
Henty - away 

25 
ANZAC DAY 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 8.45am, 

Jindera Oval 

Jindera Museum Tearooms  
10am to 4pm 

Jindera Craft Shop – 11am to 2pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  

Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

26 27 

 
28 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 

Social Tennis – 7.00pm, JTC 
 

29 
Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

30 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Fishing Comp Weekend 
30th March to 2nd April 
Jindera Golf Club 

Chook Run – 4.30pm 

 

Jindera Community Diary          APRIL 2021  

ANZAC DAY 2021 
An ANZAC day service will be held  

at 10.30am  
at the Jindera Memorial Park 

COVID safe conditions will apply 
 

Followed by a morning tea in the School of Arts Hall 
 

Due to COVID restrictions it is been requested  
that you do not bring a plate. 
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Pictured at the opening are Kathy Anderson, Tamara Klein, 

Carol Coghill, Judy Brewer, Vicki Baudry and Margie Wehner. 
Bec Moore photo 

Justin Clancy MP, Patron of the Museum Greg Aplin, Councillor 

Doug Meyer, Director of engineering Greg Blackie and Councillor 
Annette Schilg. 

Helen Glachan, Grace Moll, Elizabeth Bowran and Lea Howard 

enjoying lunch 

Phillip Molkentin and Peter Moll enjoying a 

catch up 

Museum President Margie Wehner with 

master of ceremonies Steve Bowan  

Museum Volunteers Pam and Eileen  

enjoying the day 

Caroline Reilly 

Celebrating the opening of the Tim Fischer Working Machines Shed at the Jindera Museum. 
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Hello neighbours.   
 

We're coming to the end of the season and while there 

is plenty going on at the station keeping things in readi-
ness, only a short report this time.  
 

A quiet month 
During a coolish and sometimes damp March,  Jindera 
and our neighbouring precincts were spared the serious 
bushfire events of previous years.  Even so, the Brigade 
attended a house fire in the village and the house of a 
resident burning rubbish in his yard.  
 

Backyard Burns 
A reminder for next year, that backyard household re-

fuse burns of any kind are not permitted during the fire 
season.  Earlier this month the Brigade was called out 
to visit a resident conducting an unauthorised burn 
so ... red faces all round.  Thankfully, no great harm 
done this time but there is a reason for the restrictions 
and we all have a responsibility to follow the rules. 
 

Permits to Burn 
And remember, that while fire season is officially over, 
we still need to notify intent to burn ahead of time at 

www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/notify. 

 

Nail-can Hill Hazard Reduction 
Jindera Brigade members joined other brigades in a 
hazard reduction burn at Nail-can Hill earlier this 
month in a cohort which included most of the new 
members undertaking the basic bush fire-fighting train-
ing.  Great job guys.  
 

.... and CONGRATULATIONS to the nine new mem-
bers who will have completed their training on Sunday 
28 March.  Well done and welcome.  
 

Fire Season ends 30 March.  
By the time you read this the fire season will be official-
ly over.  There will be preparation work going on at the 
station during the off season, members will be on the 
streets completing truck driver training and ….  
before next season there will be a highly visible electron-
ic sign providing community updates from the front of 
the station.  ... 
... but for now, 
 

  Cheers 
 Nafa 

Jindera Rural Fire Brigade 

Jindera Football Oval  

Renewal Complete 
The construction fence has been removed and the oval is looking very 
lush! A big thank you to Council for making this happen.  
The players are really going to notice the difference with the drainage 
upgrade on those very wet winter days. 
 

To help keep this oval in top condition there are some rules which 
need to be followed by both the football club and the general public. 

The MOST IMPORTANT one for the community is  

NO DOGS allowed on the oval.  
Signs will be erected around the fence line and the Rangers will be 
keeping an eye out for offenders.  

 Of course there are to be no vehicles allowed.  

 Any litter to be removed straight away.  
 

The council will be responsible for maintenance and mowing for the 
first two years to ensure the surface achieves its maximum potential. 
It is the responsibility of all the local community to help protect this 
important asset.  

Any issues please report to the Council office. Ph: 1300653538  

http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/notify
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JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
 
 

Next Meeting is at the Jindera Community Hub (entry via rear carpark) on 

*****  Tuesday, April 20, 2021 ***** 

*****  7:30pm  ***** 

 

 
 
Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people, and who would 

like to help improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

 
 

Next Meeting—April 20 
At the next meeting of the Forum on April 20, Greg Blackie of Greater Hume Council will be in attendance to 

speak to us about upcoming works to be carried out in Jindera. 
If anyone has an issue regarding works that they would like to discuss, please advise Kathy Anderson on the  

Forum email address below, or by phoning 0407 357 082, by April 15.  
Residents are welcome to attend meetings and participate in discussions. 

 

Seniors Week 

As mentioned last month, there are activities planned for Seniors Week at Jindera, which are now locked in for 

April 14 and 20. 

Please refer to the relevant information in this newsletter, for details on the activities. On April 14 there are  
activities planned for the Jindera Pioneer Museum venue, and on April 20 the activities are planned for the  

Community Hub. Please support these days, so that we can prove that the Jindera community is appreciative of 
programs for seniors, especially during the annual NSW Seniors Week. 

 

NBN in Jindera 

At present the Forum have the opportunity to have a review of the NBN service available to Jindera. Andrew 
Cottrill from NBN Co has been in touch with the Forum, and has offered to attend a community meeting to dis-
cuss any problems residents may have with their NBN service. In particular we need to be looking to the future, 

as residential development in Jindera is ongoing and ever-increasing. 
Could individuals and businesses (in particular) please contact the Forum via email, or phone Kathy Anderson on 
0407 357 082, to advise of any problems you may be experiencing with your NBN service. The Forum needs to 
gauge whether a community meeting is required, or whether problems with the service can be discussed in a  

bi-monthly Forum meeting possibly in June or August. 

For more information contact: 

jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com  

 

JINDERA COMMUNITY on 
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JINDERA OUTDOOR GROUP FITNESS $26 
 

Anyone Can Join, Kids Welcome, Programs Always Different Can Be Modified To Suit Your Needs,  

Monday Tuesday, Wednesday 9.45am 
 

PERSONAL TRAINING 
 

 One On One, Or 2 On 1 Training Is Available,  
 

Ring To Arrange A FREE Consultation. 

 

WATER AEROBICS $10 

Tuesday And Thursday 6pm Jindera Pool 
 

CALL Allana on 0419 332314  
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JINDERA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 Contemporary Quality Learning with that country feel! 

 
Principal: Emma Andrews | Assistant Principals : Des Knightt, Michelle Parker & Liam Clayton 

phone: 60263280    email: jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    website: www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the end of 2020 school year Beverley Kerna-
ghan and Margaret Butler retired from our 
school. Bev had been an SLSO for 20 years 

and was presented with a service medal from 
the Department of Education. Margie had 

been an SLSO for 9 years. 
 

We had a farewell dinner at the Jindera Hotel 
to celebrate this outstanding achievement by 

these two amazing women. 
A huge thank you to them both for their dedication and commitment to supporting and 

caring for our students, our school and the wider community over many years.  
They will be greatly missed and we wish them well and the very best for their retirement. 

 

We surveyed the students about what they love most about JPS and here are some of the 
comments.  

 

“We like reading books together” - Callum and Blake 
“I feel like our learning is important for our future” - Georgia 

“I love the camps that we can go on, when COVID isn’t around” - Anna 
“The teachers are helpful” - Danny 

““Everyone feels accepted, if anything happened to me I feel like I would have support to 
help me” - Zoe 

“I love that there are so many different things to do at playtime” - Lachlan 
“I like the opportunities we get to represent JPS” - Amelie and Meadow 

At Jindera Public School we support our 
students to become active and safe citi-
zens in the community. We celebrated 
Ride2School Day on 19th March and en-
gaged in meaningful discussion about 
what are safe behaviour choices when 
coming to and from school. Students al-
so explored why certain safety equip-
ment is mandatory and the benefits of 
protective equipment for their body in 
the long term. 
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Sadly the 20/21 swimming season has come to an end after a successful number of 
months, even though the summer was unusually mild. 
 

The season concluded on Sunday 14th March, with Wally Wipeout, which was well 
supported regardless of the cooler weather. 

 

Many thanks to the lifeguards who did a great job once again, keeping everyone safe and the pools in good con-
dition. Thanks to all who contributed in any way to the smooth running of the pool.  
 

We look forward to next season and hopefully a hot summer to make the pool inviting to everyone. 

See you all next season - the Jindera Pool committee   

Jindera Swimming Pool 
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 The success of the Open Day can only be attributed 
to the amazing work put in by the museum volunteers 
to create and maintain such a fabulous site and atmos-
phere on the day. We were overwhelmed, especially 
given the weather we could have had, with the attend-
ance on the day.  
 

 Thank-you to those of you who attended and were 
so interested in the trades that were there on the day. 
The traders were very pleased with the day and the 
working machines were thoroughly enjoyed by many. 
There was a wonderful spirit of community on the day 
with many families using it as an opportunity to get to-
gether. It was a great day and we were so blessed by the 
weather, which cleared for many hours, enabling all to 
enjoy the day much more. 
 

 It has been wonderful to see the hay shed return to 
its former glory and with its thatching replaced. This 
was a great feat firstly by Graham Chugg and his team 
from Modem Construction and then by Kerry Pietsch, 
Colin Cunningham and Terry who replaced the thatch-
ing.  
 The thatching took 2 full days to replace and was 
extremely hard work. The thatch is wrapped in chicken 

wire to stop the birds demolishing it prematurely. The 
thatch is over 40cm thick and provides a very secure dry 
area beneath. Kerry advised me it would be unlikely 
that I would see this done again, as there is no-one in-
terested in learning how to do this lost art, so it was 
great to capture it on camera throughout the two days. 

 The completed shed provided a great place for shel-
ter from the initial rain on Sunday and a great talking 
point for the rest of the day. 
 

 Our next event will 

be the Campfire Night 
on Saturday 17th April; 
the bonfire will be lit 
and the spit will be turn-
ing and a collection of 
campfire dishes will be 
available.  
 We have secured a 
bush band for this 
event, so toe’s will be 
tapping as well.  
 Seats for this are available through Try Booking or 
contact Kathy at NA Auto or on 0407 357 082. The bar 
will be open but there is NO BYO. Price is inclusive of 
food. 
 

 As we head into the colder months, although the 
NSW Covid Safe restrictions are easing, we are still re-
quired to adhere to the 2 sq metre safe distancing rule 
indoors.  
 

 This will restrict some of our activities such as our 
Heritage Dinners that we would normally hold in the 
residence. Things are easing, so we will see what the 
next few months bring before we make any commit-
ments to indoor events before this. 
 

 We are excited that one of the towns long standing 

residents, Edna Chugg turns 100 on the 

9th April. Edna has been involved in Red 

Cross and CWA and although now a res-

ident at Delacourt in Albury, still thinks 

of herself as a Jindera girl.  

We offer her our sincere congratulations on achieving 

this milestone.  
 

Margie Wehner 
President 
Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc 

Open 7 Days 
10am - 4pm
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au  

 

 

Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

MTOB, Reckon, Xero 
 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

judith.hudson9@gmail.com 

 
 

 
 

 

Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm Sat 8.30am-11am 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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St John’s Lutheran Primary School 
 

154 Adams Street, Jindera 2642 

Phone: (02) 6026 3220  Fax: (02) 6026 3289 

Email: admin@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Web: www.stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Principal: Brad Moss 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 
Our senior swimming carnival recently took place at  Jindera 
Pool, and was a great success. It was an exciting day with 
great participation, incredible swimming, students striving for 
their personal bests and awesome team spirit.  
We were blessed with a beautiful, sunny day and students 
had a fantastic time jumping into our first  major sporting 
event for 2021.   
It was also a time for student leadership, and it was pleasing 
to see our House Captains performing their roles so capably 
and with inspirational house colour costumes! 

WORKING BEE 
 
We held our first Working Bee since Term 1 in 2020.  It was 
great to have our school families back on school grounds 
again, and many came along to help with a few minor jobs 
that needed to be done on the day.  
 

Thanks to the great teamwork, the school is looking in tip-top 
shape again and we finished the morning off with a sausage 
sizzle lunch.   

YEAR 5/6 PROJECT BASED LEARNING 
Learning about the impact of textiles on 
the environment, how they are made and 
what happens to them when they’re no 
longer required. 
 

In our Year 5/6 PBL unit, we had some        
experts come in to talk with the students 
about the process of clothing design; how to 
use a sewing machine and other methods of 
joining materials together. Our enthusiastic 
fashion designers are preparing to create, 
design and launch a mini-collection.  

 

Some of the themes are; summer, street-
wear, sporting, adventure, beachy and       
formal season. 

 

We can't wait for the showcase, when        
students will share their creative ideas and 
ethical fashion choices.   
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 
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Due to COVID-19 restrictions, Council currently permits 10 peo-
ple to attend the public gallery.  Meetings are recorded and avail-

able for viewing on Council’s website https://bit.ly/35uKFxX    
Council will continue to hold the monthly meetings at Holbrook 
Library Complex.  
 

Business dealt with at the meeting included: 
 

 Council resolved to forward a planning proposal to acti-
vate changes to the Greater Hume Local Environmental Plan 
2012, which will result in changes to zoning and minimum lot 

sizes for four parcels of land at Culcairn.  

 Council resolved to reconsider projects which had been 

identified for funding under the fixed development consent 

levy development contributions.  

 Council consented for an intensive livestock (sheep feed-
lot) at Humpreys Road, Bungowannah subject to 19 condi-

tions of consent. 

 Council resolved in accordance with the Greater Hume 
Community Participation Plan to place the draft Jindera Resi-

dential Land Use Strategy on public exhibition for 28 days.   

 Council resolved to continue to detail the unrestricted 
cash line in its financial reporting and that Council write to 

the Office of Local Government expressing its objection to the 

removal of the line from the financial statements. 

 Council will provide public notice of its intention to lease 
a small public road reserve (out the front of) the Woomarga-
ma Hotel and subject to no objections, enter into a 5 year li-

cence with the licensee of the hotel. 

 Council will undertake shared footpath projects in Urana 
Street, Jindera and McBean Street, Culcairn, and footpath and 
kerb and channel in Jindera Street, Jindera and that all land-
owners be notified of the amount of their contribution to the 

projects.  

 Council accepted an extension of works to Stage 1 Drain-
age Work at Gerogery, in order to complete the drainage 

works on the western side of Main Street. The tender amount 
was $117,125 (ex GST) with the current contractor being 

awarded the additional works. 

 Meeting agendas and minutes are available for viewing at 

any time on Council’s website. 

 Go to www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au for all your Council 
information such as contact information, to lodge a customer 
request, news, events, development applications and forms, 
careers, waste and recycling, library and community services, 
works and projects, business and investment, grants, youth, 
Council meetings agendas and minutes, children services, wa-
ter and waste water, pet registrations, your rates, have your 

say and so much more.  

 If you have friends and family visiting go to 
www.visitgreaterhume.com.au to be inspired and plan your 
day with lots of suggested tours and activities.  
 

Cr Heather Wilton     Mayor                     
 greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

 COUNCIL NEWS March 2021 
Highlights from meeting held in March at Holbrook. 

 Murray Group Handicraft and Agriculture/
Environment day was held at Gerogery on 16th March. 

Guest speaker, Penny Collis from Albury Halve Waste 
Transfer Station advised how to Reduce, Reuse and Recy-

cle Waste. 

 Due to Covid the Land Cookery competition was can-

celled this year. 

 Branch entries for Handicraft were judged and Jindera 

had two items selected to be entered in the State competi-
tion at the Conference at Bega in May.    Congratulations 

to Helen Glachan (embroidered table runner) and Heather 

Collis (knitted baby shawl). 

 April will be a busy month for members, with catering 

for a function in Albury, a stall at the Jindera Garage Sale 
and Anzac Day, members have knitted more poppies to 

place around the Cenotaph, and it is also planned to pro-
vide a cup of tea in the hall following the mid morning 

service. 

 Our next meeting will be 7th April in the Community 

Centre Hall at 10a.m. 

We wish the Jindera Community  

a Holy and Safe Easter. 
 

Yours in CWA friendship, 
Bev. Blair. 

President. 

Jindera CWA News 

CWA DELICIOUS HOT SCONES WILL BE AVAILABLE 

FOR SALE AT THE GARAGE SALE OUTSIDE THE 

COMMUNITY CENTRE ON 18TH APRIL.  
Helen Glachan and Heather Collis displaying handicraft  

selected for State Competition.  

https://bit.ly/35uKFxX
http://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
http://www.visitgreaterhume.com.au
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Ph: 6025 9260 

Seniors Week Festival at Walla Walla  

with Johnny’s Rockers 
 

You are never too old for Rock N Roll  
workshop and fantastic floor show  

with Johnny’s Rockers  
 

Where: Walla Walla Hall 

When: Thursday 22 April 21 

Time: 6pm – 8pm  
 

 Join in the workshop or come along  
and enjoy the music, dancing and supper 

 

The workshop will be 50-60’s Rock N Roll  
and finish with a fantastic floor show with  

a team of Johnny’s Rockers dancers. 
 

Proudly funded by Greater Hume Council  
and NSW Government in support  

of Seniors’ Festival.  
 

Bookings essential  

P: 02 6036 0100 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 
 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

afternoon of each month at 1.30pm at  
the Jindera Anglers Clubhouse. 
 

All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on and come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish at around 3.00pm 
 

Judy Gray on 0418 617 385 for further information. 
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Becoming a Family Day Care Educator is a reward-
ing career opportunity. We recently asked one of our 
local Family Day Care Educators in Jindera to share 

her story with us. 

Stephanie Williams has been an educator with 
Greater Hume Children Services for the past 3 years. 
Steph knew she wanted to work with children from an 
early age and left school to complete a traineeship in a 
Child Care Centre. After working in long day care for 
some time, she investigated other opportunities for work 
within the industry. She happened to drive past the Co-
ordination Hub, here in Jindera, and popped in to ask a 

few questions. Within a short time she was operating 

her own Family Day Care Service. 

Steph feels there are many benefits to working with 
children in her own home. Being able to work while 

having her own baby 
in care certainly 
helped her to main-
tain a great work life 
balance.  She has 
complete flexibility, 
being able to choose 
working days and 
hours that work for 

her own family. 

The combination of 
managing her own income 
as well as the tax benefits 
of being a small business 
owner means she can pro-

vide an excellent income for her family. 

There are also the benefits of being able to attend 
school functions down the track to support all children’s 

transition to school, as well as her own.  

Steph really likes attending the playgroups provided 
by the Coordination Hub which offers her opportunities 
to network with other educators. She also feels support-

ed by having the Coordination Hub in the same town. 

A big bonus for Steph is being a part of the local 
community. By doing pick-ups at school and outings to 
parks, she is immersing the children and herself in the 
community they live in. This helps to make them all feel 
connected to the community. She is also providing a 
much needed, high quality child care service to local 
families.  

 
We are currently seeking 

Family Day Care Educators 
in the Jindera area. If you 
hold a Certificate III in Early 
Childhood, and you are inter-
ested in a new business op-
portunity, please contact our 
office. 

 
Ph 0260263877 
Email  
FPatinson@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Web: www.ghchildren.com.au 

Local Business Opportunity… Doing What You Love 

Hello Happy gardeners! 
 

It was lovely too get some rain in this 
area...our plants are refreshed and mush-
r o o m s   h a v e  b e e n  p o p -

ping  up.       

 

  How many times do you move your plants? 

Answer: As many times you need to until you find that happy 

place and your plants will flourish   

 
 

Everyone  is welcome to our little Garden chats 

please MESSAGE  Eileen on 0400023290  
and I will contact  you … 
…. remember  it's just a social get together. 

Jindera Community Gardening 

mailto:FPattinson@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
http://www.ghchildren.com.au
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 
 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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 COUNCIL NEWS February 2021 
Highlights from meeting held in February at Holbrook. 

Council is now allowing members of the public to attend the meeting in 

person, whilst complying with COVID 19 restrictions. The meeting is 

also recorded and available for viewing on Council’s website 

https://bit.ly/35uKFxX  
Council will continue to hold the monthly meetings at Holbrook Library 

Complex.  
 

Business dealt with at the meeting included:  
 Council recognised through a mayoral minute the passing of 

Mrs Gundula Holbrook and Cr Lilliane Brady OAM.  

Council resolved to recognise the loss of amenity of “Receptors” 
and acknowledge loss of Prime Agricultural Lands as significant 

aspects in consideration of determination of the Culcairn Solar Farm 

development before the IPC on that occasion in coming weeks.  

The General Manager has been asked to present a detailed report 
on financial support provided by Council to medical practitioners 
located in Greater Hume currently and over past years at a future 

meeting.  

Council approved a change of use and partial demolition of a met-
al fabrication and retail display of manufactured goods business in 

Holbrook.  

Council approved a development application for Extractive Indus-

try at Wantagong.  

Council refused a development application for subdivision at 

Henty.  

Mr Peter O’Dwyer was selected as Council’s appointee with plan-
ning expertise and Cr O’Neill was nominated as its Councillor repre-

sentative on the Southern Regional Planning Panel.  

Council received and noted the 2017/2022 Delivery Plan and 

2020/2021 Operational Plan review report to 31 December 2020 and 

approved the Interim Budget Review as at 31 December 2020.  

The Gilchrist Property Group was endorsed as the preferred ten-

derer of the proposed Multipurpose Sports Facility at Holbrook.  

Council authorised the Mayor and General Manager to affect the 
road closure and subsequent sale of the unused section of Nation 

Road to the applicant.  

Council did not authorise the road closure and subsequent sale of 

the unused section of road at Culcairn.  

Jindera Pony Club has been granted a further 5 year term with an 

option to renew on Reserve 94491 commencing 1 January 2021.  

A number of local sporting clubs will be donated the loam lifted 

from oval refurbishments at Culcairn, Henty, Holbrook and Jindera.  

Council resolved to authorise the General Manager to complete 
the acquisition of 124 Albury Street, Holbrook. A further report will 

be submitted to Council on future uses of the site once rehabilitated.  

Meeting agendas and minutes are available for viewing at any time 

on Council’s website.  

Go to www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au for all your Council infor-
mation such as contact information, to lodge a customer request, 
news, events, development applications and forms, careers, waste 

and recycling, library and community services, works and projects, 
business and investment, grants, youth, Council meetings agendas 
and minutes, children services, water and waste water, pet registra-

tions, your rates, have your say and so much more.  

 If you have friends and family visiting go to 
www.visitgreaterhume.com.au to be inspired and plan your day 

with lots of suggested tours and activities.  

Cr Heather Wilton Mayor greaterhume.nsw.gov.au  

School Holiday Program 
 

Lego: Get Creative  

at Jindera Library  
 

Get creative at the Jindera Library with lots 

of Lego building and an opportunity to show 

library staff your master building skills.  
 

Where: Jindera Library  

When: Thursday 15 April  

Time: 10am – 12noon  
 

For ages 5+  
(with under 7 to be accompanied by an adult) 

 

For bookings contact P: 02 60360100  

 
Author Ross Fitzell and his guide 

dog, Harry to visit Jindera Library 
 

Jindera Library has an amazing opportunity to have a pair of 
incredible individuals who have recently put pen (or paw) to 
paper and produced a marvellous new book which readers in 

the Greater Hume Council might be interested in. 
 

Ross Fitzell and his guide dog, Harry, have teamed up to 
produce 'Barking Mad', a unique memoir of Harry's career as 
a service dog. Ross and Harry will speak at both the Henty 

and Jindera Libraries about their incredible partnership and 
the story of life as a guide dog from the canine perspective. 
 

Thursday 29 April 21- Jindera 2.30pm 
 

Harry is a Cootamundra Celebrity. Guide Dog and compan-
ion, he is known around the District for his love of absolutely 
everyone. When not working, he is always ready with a tail 

wag and a big kiss (especially if there are pats involved). 
 

Very few people, however, are aware that Harry is a racon-
teur extraordinaire with a quick wit, great sense of humour, 
and most importantly, a social conscience. He is also now a 

published author, with his first book offering a light-hearted 
look at life from the perspective of a working dog entrusted 
with the safety of a disabled human.  
 

Of course, having no requirement for money, Harry has de-

cided that all profits from the sale of his book will go straight 
to Guide Dogs NSW/ACT to help them keep up their great 
work (and to keep training prospective Guide Dogs for gain-
ful employment in a post-COVID world!). 
 

For further information or bookings P: 02 60360179 

or contact skane@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

mailto:skane@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
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TRADING HOURS 

 

 

 

 
 

Orders will be taken up to 15mins  

before closing time 

WED 

THUR 

FRI 

SAT 

SUN 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

5.00 - 8.30PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

Want to eat better,  
but sick of cooking for yourself? 

   
Better things to do than prepare a meal? 

  
We are happy to assist with any  

dietary requirements 
  

Call us on 0412 706 578 or email 
dotskitchens@gmail.com for full menu  

Live Local Buy Local  

mailto:dotskitchens@gmail.com
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 After the DG Comp at the end of February things 
have been quiet competition wise, however there is still 
a lot happening around the club.  
 

 Our next fishing comp is on the weekend of 26th, 
27th and 28th March. It is to be an open comp with 
members able to fish anywhere within a 300km radius, 

fish must be freshwater only. Note – there will be plenty 

of doughnuts available at the weigh-in ….just saying.  
  

 Members have been fishing and the redfin are still 
biting at Lake Hume, pretty much all fishes targeting 
redfin are getting a feed, Sham, Donk or Laz will give 
you a good clue as where to go and best method.   
  

 Jason Boyd and family has been fishing the south 
coast, no stonker’s unfortunately but quality family fish-
ing times. 
   

 New brag-mats are being produced, so now is the 
time for any suggestions, millimeter measures will be 
added for more precise measuring and a suggestion by 
Squeaky to increase length of mat to 2 meters probably 
won’t be necessary (sorry squeaky). 
  

 Remember you can weigh/measure large (trophy) 
fish in, out of comp for biggest fish of the year trophies. 
The angler of the year trophy is still up for grabs, there 
is little separating Boydy, Laz, Squeak, Trevor, Sham, 
Donk, Shane, Leif and watch out for Kirsty, the other 
40 fishers will need to lift their game to be any sort of 
chance.   
  

 Club Champion of the month goes to BJ for his un-
believable work in cleaning the club’s oven… looks like 
new. Ripper effort mate. Thanks also to Greater Hume 
Shire, Phil and Graham for moving our dangerous tree 
from behind the clubhouse.  
 

What else is happening ... 
 

 Wood Raffle is on again, huge load of quality fire-

wood, tickets available from members, or from in front 
of the Jindera IGA on Saturday, 10th 
April, or at the clubhouse during the 

town garage sale. Only $2 or 3 for $5. 

Winner will be drawn on Sunday 18th 

April. 

OOP’SES - Laz definitely 

don’t stand on the back of 
your boat without a lifejack-
et, John put bubble wrap 
around your boat’s wind-
screen or possibly a bumper bar, Graham be cautious 
towing bobcats. 
 

 Jindera Garage Sale, 18th April 2021, Jindera An-
glers will be providing bacon and egg rolls, hot chips, 
snags in bread and hot and cold drinks for sale at the 
clubhouse.  
 There will also be a huge range of preloved treasures 
available for sale.  
 Everything from BBQ’s, canoes, lures, sinkers every-
thing fishing, camping, household goods, poultry……. 
all at unbelievable bargain prices. 
 

 Next club meeting will be held at the Clubhouse 

on Friday, 9th April at 5.30pm. 
 

 April fishing comp will be held commencing 30th 
April, from 4pm with the weigh-in at the clubhouse at 

4pm Sunday.     NOTE – WEIGH-IN TIME IS 4PM 
 

Tight lines !! 

The big winners from DG Comp. …... Lucky we ordered extra doughnuts!  

Bruce Klein with a nice 60cm Murray cod  
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Brendan caught a nice cod  

Cowboy finally got BJ into the boat, 

unbelievably both survived.....just  

Tabby races were a lot of fun  

The  

children 

had a  

ball at  

the  

DG Comp  

Young Bruce baiting up at the 12 mile comp  
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The 2021 golf program kicked off on Sunday 7th March 

with mixed and men's “2 Ball Ambrose” events. 

There were a total of 48 players and all enjoyed a great 
day with perfect weather and the course in very good con-

dition – thanks to the dedicated “Grounds Committee” 
and volunteers. Thanks also to the “Match Committee” for 

a well run day and the ladies for a wonderful lunch. 
 

Winner and Runners up prizes were kindly donated by 

JINDERA IGA. 
 

NTP and Straightest Drive vouchers supplied by  

Drummond Golf. 
 

Results :- 

Men's Winners – Ash Paech and Pat Maling,  

Runners up – Frank Carmody and Bob Sheerans 

Mixed Winners – Daryl Klein and Mihi Smith 

Runners Up – Aaron Melbourne and Virginia Ebert 

Straightest Drive – Ron Smithenbecker 

NTP – Not Claimed 

Balls – Ron and Rawinia Smithenbecker, Trevor Freeman 

and Mark Dickson, Steve Keshire and Greg Kent, Dave 

Briggs and Brenton Polkinghorn, Simon Cossor and Phil 

Manwarring 
 

Scores :– 

   

 The following week Sun 14th March saw the first round 

of the “Monthly Medal” with 14 players participating. 
 This is a “Stroke” event, with the medal taken out by 

Stuart Millar. 
 

Results :- 

Medal – Stuart Millar    net 69 

Runner-up – Rawinia Smithenbecker  net 70 

Balls – T. Freeman 74, F Carmody 75, F. Shannon 76,    

B. Polkinghorne 77, D. Klein 77 
 

Scores :- 

 
Sunday 21 March - Washout 
 

“VETS” SEASON 2021 OPEN DAY  
WEDNESDAY 10TH MARCH 
 The “Vets” season 2021 kicked off on Wednesday morn-
ing with 15 players, playing 9 holes and “3 Ball Ambrose”. 
 The morning was enjoyed by all, with a fine autumn day 

followed by BBQ lunch. 
 

Results –  

Winner’s. F Carmody, G Miller, J. Haderle   27.75 
Runners up – D Castles, M Dickson, D Webb 29.75. 
 

 The VETS 2021 season is now officially up and running. 
It is a 9 hole event and – very social. 

 Anyone interested in playing feel free to just turnup on the 
day – Wednesday mornings at 8.30 for 9.00 am start. 
 

Chook Run  

The “Chook Run” comp will finish following the end of day-
light savings – Sunday 4th April. 
 

Results :- 

26 Feb -  winner Don Singleton 19, r/up Craig McMillan 18, 
Balls Tom McGrath 17, D. Klein 15  

5th March – winner T. Freeman 19, r/up Doc Klein 18, Balls 

G. Kent 18 

18th March – winner C. McMillan 17, r/up N. Brand 16 Balls 
B. Hill 15, G. Evans 15 
 

Memberships –  
 Membership renewal invoices are currently being sent out 
by email and post.  
 This is happening direct from our new accounting pack-
age, which will hopefully help to streamline the process. 
 Thanks go out to new treasurer Ros McMillan who has 
been working hard to implement this system.  
 Cost for memberships is $100.00 adult and $30.00 juniors. 

 Please support your community golf club and renew your 
membership via the payment details on invoice, post, or at the 
club on comp days. 
 There is a lot of volunteer time, effort … and money re-
quired to provide the community with such a wonderful asset 
and all support is greatly appreciated. 
 

 If you are interested in playing comp – regardless of your 

ability – simply turn up on any comp day – 8.30 Wednesday 

morning Vets – Thursday Morning 8.30 ladies – 8.30 Sun-

day morning open club golf. Or contact a committee person. 

Course Maintenance. 
 

 If you have a bit of spare time and would like to get in-
volved in helping our dedicated grounds committee in the 
maintenance of our course, then please contact : 

Dave Briggs on 0418 447230 or  

email admin@jinderagolfclub.com 

Name Hcap   Hcap 
Comb 
Hcap 

Net 
Score 

A. Paech 15 P. Maling 27 10.5 63.5 

M. Smith 54 D. Klein 19 18.25 63.75 

B. Sheerans 20 F. Carmody 30 12.5 64.5 

D. Briggs 26 B. Polkinghorne 18 11 65 

V. Ebert 34 A. Melbourne 23 14.25 65.75 

R. Smithenbecker 17 R.Smithenbecker 12 7.25 66.75 

P. Manwarring 28 S. Cossor 17 11.25 66.75 

G. Kent 16 S. Kishere 39 13.75 67.25 

R. McMillan 29 C. McMillan 6 8.75 67.25 

T. Freeman 23 M. Dickson 27 12.5 67.5 

S. Millar 21 J. Metcalf 10 7.75 68.25 

F. Shannon 20 D. Webb 25 11.25 68.75 

T. McGrath 36 K. Barton 36 18 69 

D Castles 18 B. Castles 29 11.75 70.5 

G. Moss 12 G. Broad 15 6.75 71.25 

H. Chaston 34 P. Chaston 36 17.5 73.5 

J. Dent 16 S. Pantony 18 8.5 75.5 

B. Day 19 R. Inglewood 28 11.75 81.25 

Name Hcap Stroke Net Score 

Stuart Millar 20 89 69 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 86 70 

Trevor Freeman 23 97 74 

Frank Carmody 30 105 75 

Frank Shannon 20 96 76 

Daryl Klein 19 96 77 

Brendan Polkinghorne 18 95 77 

Bob Sheeran 20 98 78 

John Metcalf 10 88 78 

Ron Smithenbecker 13 92 79 

Craig McMillan 6 90 84 

David Webb 25 112 87 

Meme Smith 55 147 92 

Aaron Melbourne 23 ncr  



 

april 2021 — edition 276                                                                                  Page  31 

This photo shows Stuart Millar after completion of upgrading the 4th and 16th tees with new “Couch” turf. 

Happy golfing ... … get a friend or take the family along and enjoy the Jindera Golf  Course! 
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Childrens Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0428 263 318 
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………..0411 282 320 
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:30pm 

7:30pm 


